NEWPORT COUNTY RADIO CLUB



Post Office Box 3103 Newport, RI 02840 www.w1sye.org

The August 11, 2015 Regular NCRC Meeting was called to order by Jim, KA1ZOU, at 7:01 PM. By headcount there were 22 members and guests present.

After introductions, John, K1NPT, gave the Treasurers Report, and the minutes of the last meeting (both reports are on the website), were approved by the membership.

Bob, WB4SON, presented two new member-applications to the membership and both were voted in as members, which will bring our current membership total to 75. Our newest members are:

Evan Bowen, KC1EFE Al Paolantonio, NN1U

Mike Cullen gave an update report on STEAM and ARISS activities at All Saints Academy. The Engineering proposal was accepted by ARISS, and we are now waiting to be schedule for a contact with the International Space Station sometime between January to June of 2016.

Forrest, KC1CWX, gave a presentation on the Rogers High School Radio Club (KD1DWX). Forrest is looking for donations of equipment and help setting up the station during the first week of September. If you can assist, please email him at <a href="https://kcnc.ncm/kc1cwx.ac/kc1

The formal meeting was adjourned at 7:58 PM. Following the meeting Jim had a discussion on Fox Hunting, and the membership advised that Thursday after work and Sunday mornings would be optimal for Fox Hunting. A "dry Run" Fox Hunt is scheduled for Thursday Aug 13 at 9 PM (Parking Lot #4 Beavertail).

Respectfully submitted, Bob, WB4SON, Secretary